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     LANDLORDS EXCHANGE

MINUTES
25TH FEBRUARY 2009
6.00PM
Present:   Council Employees:    
Tony Cawthorne, Minna Haines,  
Lynne Jones, Alison McCafferty, Gavin Pole, Sue Hallam


 
Signed in:

Mr J Comrie, Mr & Mrs B King, Sarah Hannat, Mrs Lakhman, 

Mr B Moseley, Dr & Mr Moore, Dr B Wade,  Mrs B Springthorpe, Mrs V Clarke,




Visitors:

Christine Darvill, National Landlords Association



1. Refreshments.

2. Meeting opened by Tony Cawthorne.   All present thanked for their support.  Tony nominated to chair the meeting.
3. Meet and greet and matters arising:        Minutes checked.        

Gavin Pole now has the website designed and should be up and running next week.  This site will advertise empty properties, being called a wedding service as Gavin is linking up with estate agents.

Introduced Alison McCafferty – Energy Advice Officer and Christine Darvill from the National Landlords Association.

4. Presentation -       Alison gave a presentation on energy advice.  

Explained about free energy advice for tenants on benefits – just require permission from landlord.

Loft and cavity wall insulation available and also heating could be installed under a Warm Front grant.

 Alison runs a direct referral system with an answer phone which will be replied to.
For tenants not on benefits there are schemes funded by power companies.

5% VAT on components for heating system.

5. Presentation -    Christine Darvill, NLA and landlord gave her presentation on the problems she has come across as a landlord and the way she has dealt with them.
There is a fee to join NLA which offers a helpline and website which has forms that can be downloaded.   
The help desk took 30,000 calls last year.

Top query was non payment of rent followed by energy efficiency certificate, letting agents fees, disputes about tenancy deposit protection, do I need a licence for a HMO (House in Multiple Occupation).

Rugg review also discussed.   Came out in October and was written by Dr Julie Rugg.  Large document that Christine condensed to one page to give an overview of what it is about.

Discussion followed this presentation.

6. Discussion -    State of the rental market – this was the only subject put forward for discussion.
7.
Rugg review states that every property should be licensed.   This is something that could come into practice in the future.

8.
Date of next meeting    -      Wednesday 16 September 2009   -   6pm – 8pm
